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Mr. President.
Montenegro welcomes the delegation of the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea.
We encourage the DPRK to work towards protection and promotion of human rights, still recognizing unachieved sufficient progress from the previous UPR cycle. We welcome the ratification of the Optional Protocol to the CRC on the Sale of Children, Child Prostitution and Child Pornography and the CRPD, and also the extension of the period of maternity leave and other measures undertaken in order to be enhanced maternity related health services.
However, the reason for serious concerns lies in the existence of grave human rights violations and abuses in the DPRK. We strongly condemn the use of death penalty, acts of torture, continued restrictions of the freedom of expression and communication, systematic abduction, denial of repatriation and subsequent enforced disappearance of persons, including foreign citizens, the use of political prison camps and enslavement. We call on the Government to resolve those issues which represent the most serious violation of human dignity.
We note with regret the absence of the standing invitation for the human rights Special Procedures.  
Montenegro recommends:
1) to ratify the Convention against Torture and other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment and Punishment;
2) to ratify the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Racial Discrimination.
Thank you.
